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Hear from Dr Michael B. about his recent, special trip to Korea… 
 

Fumiko and I have just returned from a special trip to Korea. We were among more than 3000 people 

from 50 nations gathered in Chung Pyung near Seoul for a Holy Week of prayer, worship, entertainment, 

Blessing, and strategic planning, all in celebration of our Founders's birthdays. 

 

 
 

A special highlight towards the end of our visit was the commissioning ceremony for 168 young men and 

women who are being dispatched around the world as missionaries for a two-year period. The group, 

which includes two of our Founder's grandchildren, departed immediately after the commissioning 

ceremony and are already at work in our region, with teams in Albania, Hungary and the Czech Republic. 

 



 

 

Quite a few of these young missionaries also received the Holy Marriage Blessing from True Parents 

during their stay in Korea. They are committing to raising good families beyond race, language and 

nationality and we wish them all the best. 

 

 
 

We also had the opportunity to attend several strategic planning meetings with our Founder, to learn from 

each other's accomplishments, and to make a coherent plan for the next two years. We have several urgent 

priorities, including an urgent prayer effort to bring an end to the conflict in our region and the world. 

Despite so many disappointments and setbacks over the years, we remain committed to the goal of a 

Unified Korea and peace on the Korean peninsula. 

 

We came back with a special spiritual gift: some new Holy Salt from Death Valley, California which we 

would like to share with all families and communities in the UK. True Mother has encouraged us to use it 

freely to help "dissipate all negative energies" as we enter this year of Grace. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


